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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, January 8, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
now on Facebook
      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   

    Wishing every AOH and LAOH member a healthy, happy, prosperous and safe 2018,








President for Life, Paul

          Our esteemed, AOH President Paul Hogan will be presented with the Citizenship Award for the 67th Holyoke St. Patrick’s Parade at the 2018 Award Recognition Reception January 27, 2018 (5:30 p.m.) at the Wherehouse?. Paul is the 53rd recipient of the Award. The cost is $45.00 per person. Please respond by January 19, 2018 to Fran Hennessey 21 Rittenhouse Terrace, Springfield, Mass. 01108 or call him at 413-785-5687. Please make checks payable to the St. Patrick’s Parade Committee of Holyoke, include list of attendees and meal choices-baked scrod, roast turkey, or sliced sirloin.
       
   Daniel P. Curran Irish Night: Featuring the Noel Henry Irish Show Band of Boston, Saturday February 24, 2018 6:00 p.m. at the Wherehouse?. That night we will be serving a traditional corned beef and cabbage dinner with Danny Curran´s famous corned ribs.  Additional entertainment will be provided by the Cassin School of Irish Dance and Piper Matt O’Connor. The cost is $30.00 per person-advanced reservations required. For tickets and table reservations call Joe O’Connor at 413-627-7148, or Fran Hennessey at 413-785-5687 by Feb. 20th. Tickets are available on-line at: Eventbrite.com (Search: “Irish Night in Holyoke”.) The night is to benefit the Maurice A. Donahue Memorial Scholarship. The Mr. Hibernian Award will be presented to Bob Cameron and the Ms. Hibernian Award will be presented to Paula Paoli. Congratulations to the 2018 Award Winners.
     Congratulations to Sister Margaret Mc Cleary on being honored as the recipient for the 2018 Christian Charity Award which will be given at the Communion Breakfast on March 11 at the Wherehouse? Also, President Hogan will recognize at the breakfast, members of AOH-LAOH who served our country in the armed forces. More information to follow.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen
   Thanks to the following AOH/LAOH Members who volunteered in December at Kate’s Kitchen-Paul Mengel, Jay Driscoll, Janet Dwyer, Charlie Popp, Pete Hogan, Jim Sheehan, Paul Hogan, Steve Supernant, Paul Barowski, Melissa Campana, Paula Paoli, Fran Hennessey. Next Kate’s Kitchen dates are February 11, 2018, March 25, 2018, (tentative), April 29, 2018, and June 10, 2018.
      Congratulations and thank you to John and Kim Gaughan for organizing and running another successful Children’s Christmas Party. A fun time was had by all, including Santa and his elf, JD and Kerry Watson.

     Last month, we celebrated another great night with our Adult Christmas Party at The Wherehouse? Thank you to Jimmy Curran, Samantha Methot and the staff at The Wherehouse? for a fine meal and great Christmas spirit.

   If you are looking to for a great way to say thank you, a birthday gift or something for that special occasion, please consider giving one of Pete's Calendars. They cost only $10.00 each. All proceeds go to help out our Hibernian charities. Give Pete a call to purchase any amount 413-330-6635 or Paul 413-210-1416.

    A new treasurer is needed for the AOH. If interested, please contact Paul at 533-0436.
   Several club committees are open for new members. If you would like to work on a committee or chair on this upcoming year, please speak up.

    Please note the new PO Box for the AOH, PO Box 6535, Holyoke, MA 01041.

    Please check your newsletter or dues card. If it says 2016 or 2015 you will be dropped as a member as of January 1, 2018 unless you call our financial secretary. If you need call Peter Hogan at 413-330-6635 or Paul at 413-210-1416 / home 533-0436. Please leave a message that way we know you called. 
    There was a hold up in the National Secretary's Office on the 2018 Dues Card regarding Veteran’s Status. We are looking for all members who are veterans to get you into our national AOH register. If you a veteran, please contact Paul at 413-210-1416 or 413-533-0436 and leave a message. Peter should receive cards later this or early next week for veterans we have listed As soon as they arrive, he will be mailing out the cards to all who have paid membership dues for 2018.

   When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pays our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   

   
           LAOH News
     I would like to say thank the LAOH for the honor of being chosen Lady Hibernian of the Year by my Hibernian sisters. I am truly blessed to have your support in all that we do to keep the LAOH strong and growing in Holyoke and Western Massachusetts, 
Paula.
   We hope to have the 2018 quilt assembled soon in preparation for another fundraising season. If you have any locations where the quilt can be displayed please call Paula at 210-6031 or email her at Paula5412@comcast.net
  A Mass in honor of St. Brigid, Patroness of the LAOH will be held on Sunday, February 4, 8:00 a.m. in Saint Patrick’s Chapel at St. Jerome Church. Coffee and pastry will follow Mass.

   Remember to send your dues, if they have not been paid for 2017 our division will be paying per capita fees for each member.

Our monthly reminders:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the January meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

    Patty Devine’s name was picked for the 50/50 raffle at the November meeting . Unfortunately, she was not at the meeting and she didn’t win $196.50. You have to attend the meeting to win.

Upcoming Events:

Saint Brigid’s Mass – Sunday, February 4, 8 a.m. at St Patrick’s Chapel, St. Jerome Church

Kate’s Kitchen – Sundays, February 11, March 25 (tentative), April 29 and June 10, 2018

Danny’s Irish Night – Saturday, February 24

Communion Breakfast – Sunday, March 11
Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Parade – Sunday, March 18

An Gorta Mor Mass – Sunday, May 20
Hennessey Hoe-Down- Saturday, June 23

      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   
